
 
 

For Release:  Immediate      Contact: Erik Taylor 
News Release#:  OR-100-2009-009     Phone: (541) 464-3271 
 
 
 

Lone Rock Boat Ramp Damaged 
 
 
The Bureau of Land Management’s Roseburg District Office is reporting 
winter storm damage to the lower portions of the Lone Rock Boat 
Launch, located approximately one mile east of Glide.  High river flows 
from recent storms have rendered the launch site unusable at current 
water levels.  If current dry weather patterns persist, water levels may 
continue to drop, allowing for repairs to be made.  If precipitation 
increases and water levels rise, the launch may become usable again.  
The entire launch is scheduled to be replaced and rebuilt in September of 
2009.  For additional information, please contact Erik Taylor at the 
Roseburg BLM office at 464-3271. 
 

 About the BLM: 
 
The BLM manages more land – 256 million acres – than any other Federal agency.  This land, known as the National System of 
Public Lands, is primarily located in 12 Western states, including Alaska.  The Bureau, with a budget of about $1 billion, also 
administers 700 million acres of sub-surface mineral estate throughout the nation.  The BLM’s multiple-use mission is to sustain 
the health and productivity of the public lands for the use and enjoyment of present and future generations.  The Bureau 
accomplishes this by managing such activities as outdoor recreation, livestock grazing, mineral development, and energy 
production, and by conserving natural, historical, cultural, and other resources on public lands. 
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